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REPORT FOR ACTION 

 

Naming of Unassumed Street between Rean Drive and 
Barberry Place as "Karen's Way" 
 
Date:  July 18, 2018 
To:  North York Community Council 
From:  Director, Engineering Support Services, Engineering and Construction Services 
Wards:  24 – Willowdale 
 

SUMMARY 
 
At its meeting on July 4, 2018, North York Community Council adopted Item NY32.92 
which approved the naming of the unassumed street between Rean Drive and Barberry 
Place as "Karen's Way", and directed that the name be referred to Engineering and 
Construction Services to confirm that Toronto Police Service, Toronto Fire Services and 
Toronto Paramedic Services have no objections to the proposed name. This report 
provides that information to North York Community Council. 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
The Director, Engineering Support Services, Engineering and Construction Services, 
recommends that North York Community Council:  
 

1. Enact the by-law to authorize the naming of the unassumed street  
 between Rean Drive and Barberry Place as "Karen's Way". 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
The cost to install two street name signs is approximately $500 and is included within 
the Transportation Services Division Operating Budget. 
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DECISION HISTORY 
 
At its meeting on July 4, 2018, North York Community Council adopted Item NY32.92 
which approved the naming of the unassumed street between Rean Drive and Barberry 
Place as "Karen's Way", and directed that the name be referred to Engineering and 
Construction Services to confirm that Toronto Police Service, Toronto Fire Services and 
Toronto Paramedic Services have no objections to the proposed name. The Community 
Council decision can be found at: 
http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2018.NY32.92 
 

COMMENTS 
 
As directed by North York Community Council, Engineering and Construction Services 
circulated the proposed name for comment, and confirms that the proposed name is 
acceptable to Toronto Police Service, Toronto Fire Services and Toronto Paramedic 
Services. 
 

CONTACT 
 
Kerry Ferguson, OLS, Manager, Land and Property Surveys, Engineering Support 
Services, Engineering and Construction Services, Telephone: 416 392-7757, Email: 
Kerry.Ferguson@toronto.ca 
 

SIGNATURE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mika Raisanen, P. Eng. 
Director, Engineering Support Services, Engineering and Construction Services 
 

ATTACHMENTS 
 
Attachment No. 1 Sketch No. PS-2018-071 
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